Chairman Larry Powell, Members of the Agriculture and Natural Resources Committee Testimony in support of HB 2295

Dear Committee Members,

As a land owner of over two hundred acres in Kingman County, I would support and work with bow and rifle hunters to hunt on my land for free, if the deer hunting season were extended to hunt does. I have seen deer herds of over thirty deer on my place. We see them almost every day in our fields and pasture. The damage they cause is sometimes extensive, costly, let alone the danger to my family, cattle, and the nearby State highway. I see dead ones several times a week on highway 54 on my way to work in Kingman. Please help us to control them in our area and make our roads safe.

Thank you for your consideration.

Fred Simon Kingman County Cell 620-532-9054